
[image: ]

February 7, 2019
The 2019 Annual Business meeting of the Virginia Mosquito Control Association was held on February 7, 2019 at the Hilton Ocean Front Hotel in Virginia Beach, Virginia.
President George Wojcik called the meeting to order at 11:02 am.
Motion was made by Randy Buchanan, seconded by Ann Herring, to accept the business meeting minutes of the January 25, 2018 annual business meeting as submitted in the registration packets.  All in favor, none opposed.
Motion was made by Karen Akaratovic, seconded by Elizabeth Hodson, to accept the 2018 financial report.  All in favor, none opposed.
Committee Reports:
Annual Meeting/Local Arrangements: George Wojcik spoke for Tim Dubois. Thank you to everyone for coming this year. Please fill out the 2019 survey. 2020 Annual meeting will be held at the Weston in Virginia Beach Towncenter: $99 night with free parking.  
Agenda:  LaToya White, thank you to all that participated. 
Hospitality: Ann Herring, thanks to sustaining members and those who attended. Thank you to Luz Grant for helping.
Vendor Planning: Ted Bean, no complaints and we added a few more sustaining members this year.
Audit:   Mitch Burcham, audit was conducted in early January with no discrepancies.  
Bylaws:  Jay Kiser, committee was active this year.  There are some proposed bylaws changes that will be voted on during this business meeting.
Legislative: Randy Buchanan, NDPES permit will be renewing this year.  There will also be a proposed Virginia ban on autosprayers (backyard usage) and chlorpyrifos in 2019.
Special Awards: Jennifer Barritt, thank you to those who submitted nominations this past year.  
Education: Lisa Wagenbrenner, re-certification took place in Hampton about 2 weeks ago.  There were over 40 attendees. There will be an Adult ID course this spring.  We will shoot for another 1 day course since it went well last year.  We may think of having another larval ID course in 5 years or so.  
Nominations: No report.
Elections: George Wojcik, this year was successful. Thank you Penny Smelser.
Historical:  No report.
Information (Skeeter)/Social Media: Karen Akaratovic, thank you to everyone that submitted article this year. Thank you to Rachel for formatting the Skeeters, she puts in a lot of hard work to make the Skeeters look the way they do. Start thinking of future submissions for upcoming editions.
Membership:  Jay Kiser, lots of members this year.
Merchandise:  Penny Smelser speaking for Tim DuBois, thank you to all that purchased merchandise.  Thank you to those that voted for merchandise suggests in the Skeeter.  Thank you to the members that created new 2019 merchandise designs.  If you would like to buy merchandise later in the year, you can find item on the VMCA webpage or during TMVCC meetings.  
Photography: Janice Pulver, nothing to report.
Public Relations: Ann Herring, created the 2018 National Mosquito Awareness Week Proclamation.  
Tech Support: Charles Abadam, lots of new equipment was purchased this year: 2 projectors, 2 laptops, webcam, and a GoToMeeting subscription.  Thank you to Ciro and Eli for their help.
Website: Penelope Smelser, let me know if there is anything you needed posted on the website.
Student Competition: Jay Kiser, another successful year.  Thank you to my committee members for all their hard work.  Thank you to those that participated in the 50/50 raffle and silent auction this year.  We raised a little under $800 during the annual meeting which let us break even with our 2019 expenses.  
TMVCC Rep: Chris Hohnholt, 2019 schedule will be coming out soon
MAMCA:  Elizabeth Hodson, no report.
TRAST Rep: Charles Abadam, we will be scheduling meetings this year as needed.  Janice Pulver will be taking over a new coordinator for 2019.
Unfinished Business: None
New Business:
Bylaws- proposed changes to the bylaws were posed in the 2018 Fall Skeeter. John Orr made a motion, seconded by Charles Abadam, to except the proposed changes to the bylaws.  There was no discussion. All in favor, none opposed. Motion carried.
Elections Results- Penny Smelser announced the results. A total of 51 votes submitted with results showing LaToya White as President, Andrew Lima as President Elect, Timothy DuBois as Vice President, and Wes Robertson as the new First Vice President. 
Photo contest- Wes Robertson gave a presentation during the meeting introducing his ideas for a new photo contest with Central Life Sciences sponsoring the winners.  Wes Robertson made a motion, seconded by Jay Kiser, for VMCA to hold a photo contest.  There was discussion regarding who would be in charge of setting up the details.  It was thought the photography committee would be in charge of the details.  There was no more discussion.  All in favor, none opposed. Motion carried.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dr. Bruce Harrison Award- Charles Abadam gave a presentation during the meeting suggesting that VMCA have an award in honor of Dr. Bruce Harrison.  During the business meeting, Charles displayed a change to the proposed wording of the award to embrace a larger portion of the VMCA membership.  The wording was “This award is a great honor bestowed on an individual or group of individuals who have done research that has contributed greatly to the improvement of mosquito knowledge in or affecting the state of Virginia.  This individual or group of individuals must show a dedication to the sharing of this knowledge to the mosquito community.”  Karen Akaratovic made a motion, seconded by John Orr, to create a Dr. Bruce Harrison Award and have a new committee formed to work out the detail.  During discussion, Dreda Symonds suggested the awards committee that already exists should be in charge of hashing out the details.  Jay Kiser stated if we go this route the motion will have to be amended.  Karen Akaratovic amended her motion, with John amending his second, to create a Dr. Bruce Harrison Award and have the awards committee work out the details. There was no further discussion.  All in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.
Latoya White presented George Wojcik with the Presidential plaque on behalf of the VMCA.
Motion was made by Chris Hohnholt, seconded by Elena Mircoff to adjourn the meeting at 11:37 am.
Respectfully Submitted,

Jay Kiser
VMCA Secretary-Treasurer
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